OTTERHAMPTON PARISH RECREATION ASSOCIATION
         Minutes of Meeting of the OPRA Committee held on 9th June 2010 at 3 School Lane at 8 pm
PRESENT                Robert Palmer (Chairperson)

Barry Leathwood


        Ann Leathwood (Secretary)

Sue Francis (Treasurer)


        Lyn Standerwick 


             
Tina Gardener         



 APOLOGIES         Liz Sidebotham 

10/32         MINUTES OF THE LAST MEETING;   
         Minutes of the meeting held on 10th May 2010 were approved and signed by the Chairperson.
10/33         MATTERS ARISING

The Committee confirmed the donation of £100.00 made to Little Otters to help with the cost of a coach for their outing.
The Chair reported that Jess wished to resign from the Committee but expressed her willingness to help when she can. The Committee accepted Jess’ resignation and all present signed a card thanking her for all her help in the past.
  10/34          TREASURER’S REPORT including 100 Club 
                  The Treasurer gave an up-to-date report as follows:

OPRA account       £  851.23
                             Cash in hand     £338.16
                      Savings account     £2125.55                         
   100 Club           £734.24

The following cheques have been drawn:

Chq. 

301
Deposit for casino




£ 50.00


302
Hire of hall for talk




   12.75


303
OVH Coffee morning




   36.00


304
Talk by Roger Evans




   24.50


305
Ink, envelopes, paper




   66.81

306
SCC – badminton




 175.00


307
3 ink cartridges





 229.08


308
AGM hospitality




   26.86


308
Plastic stands





   11.98


308
Easter Egg prize




     9.99


309
Badminton





 125.00


310
Chat and Chill – hall hire



   31.50


310
Hall hire – talk 24.3.10




   12.75


310
Hall hire – AGM




   17.25


311
Cannington Walled Gardens – deposit


   15.00

312
Rent






  100.00


313
Easter Eggs and prizes




  212.39


313
Wine – Mr Valentine-Slack – checking accounts

    10.00


314
Tickets – Summer Ball




    24.73


315
Diesel for tractor




    20.00


316
Cannington Walled Garden



    30.00


316
2 reams paper





      4.58


317
Kampress – Fete Draw tickets



    70.50

318
Yellow copy paper




      8.98


318
Prizes – Summer Ball (glasses and dice)


      6.98


318
    “             “          “   (Martini, chocolates)

    11.90


319
10 bottles Cava (Summer Ball)


                    50.00


319
Maintenance of skittle alley



       24.85


320
Laminating pouches




         4.99


320
3 reams paper





         7.47


321
J. Marriott – Fablon for banner



        13.44


322
Donation to Little Otters Pre-School


      100.00


323
Badminton





      175.00


324
BWBSL





          8.47

10/35
REPORT ON SUMMER BALL

Everyone agreed the Summer Ball had been a great success and comments from those attending were good.  The only adverse comment had been the vegetarian food – if held again we will have to check who would prefer a vegetarian option.  Matt did provide a vegetarian dish but they had to wait some time, but it was worth waiting for!  Hopefully when all bills are settled we may have a small profit from this event.


It was agreed that ‘thank you letters’ should be sent to Matt (Anchor), Rob Wright, Mark Druitt, Terry Linden and Amy Gardener for their help.

It was agreed that OPRA reimburse Barry 50% of the cost of his replacement gazebo, as his original one was damaged.

10/36
FETE

Up to date details were given on the stalls, prizes and other items to be done.


It was agreed the programme would be as follows:


2.00 pm
             Opening and Judging of Children’s Fancy Dress competition


2.30-3.00 pm      Aldo the Clown


3.00-3.30 pm      Dancers from Nelson School of Dancing


3.30-4.00 pm      Aldo the Clown


4.45 pm

Raffle Draw


Helen Rees and Rob Bruckle have agreed to attend the Fete as sponsors of Barclays Bank.

More donations and volunteers are required – appeal on Newsletter which is now being delivered.


We will ask our PCSO if she will bring leaflets with her and possibly stamp bicycles with post code.

Banner will be erected at entrance to village on Saturday, 19th June.

    10/37          ANY OTHER RELEVANT BUSINESS
                     A letter has been received from Helen Jowett re Chat and Chill.  The group will not meet as from 21st May until September.  Helen will inform us of the start date in due course.  The Village Hall will be informed of this and therefore we will not be charged rent for this period.
DATE AND TIME OF NEXT MEETING
The next meeting will be held on 21st June 2010 at 32 Nursery Close at 8 pm.  This will be an informal meeting to discus the Fete.
                        There being no further business to discuss the meeting closed at 10.00pm



Signed………………………………..   Date……………………..s
E-Mail Addresses


              Robert Palmer (Chair) palmer644@btinternet.com
Sue Francis (Treasurer) sue.francis@somersetcare.co.uk
Sue Francis (Treasurer) suecfrancis@btinternet.com  

Barry Leathwood barry.leathwood@btinternet.com 
Ann Leathwood (Secretary) ann.leathwood@btopenworld.com 
Lyn Standerwick  lynstanderwick@btinternet.com
        
Tina Gardener  tina.gardener@btinternet.com
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